
Membership 
News 

Happy New Year!  We hope you all had a wonder-

ful Christmas and are ready to spread cheer all 

2024 long! 

The Johnson Christmas was actually at J&H this 

year.  There is so much room out here.  Most of  

the family was able to make it and of course the 

pot luck food was fantastic. 

The Redmann Christmas was on the 30th and 

what a nice time.  Each year I get older, I appreci-

ate family time more and more.  I love to sit back 

and just watch all the hustle and bustle.  What a 

joy to watch everyone having fun and showing the 

love they have for each other.  Our family is so 

blessed!  We had a couple extra people this year as 

friends of  our Amanda’s Craig moved to Wiscon-

sin.  With no close family around, they joined us! 

As I mentioned in the last newsletter, we have NO 
extra birds to sell this season.  All 5000 have been 
spoken for.  What a season so far! 
Now, for those of you who still have membership 
birds to hunt, remember that there is a $1/bird due 
in January for each bird released.  February will be 
$2 and March will be $3.   
Any member may schedule a field Wednesday—
Friday to scratch hunt if you like.  Those extra birds 
are just $10 each + tax.  Weekends are saved just for 
members to release birds.   
You never know what Wisconsin weather has in 
store for January, February and March, so please 
schedule your hunts soon in case the weather turns 
ugly! 
I’ve been told that the cover in the fields is still very 
nice.  Lack of snow has that advantage.  BUT...I 
heard this morning on the TV weather, next week 
Tuesday, Thursday and Friday we could be getting 
some.  Hope it isn’t too much all at once as that will 
take down cover significantly.  I also was told that 
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“If you can’t see the bright side of things, then maybe it’s time to polish the dull side.” 

 

Our sporting clay courses are open year round.   All 

pheasant members are given a $2 discount on each 

adult round of clays.  Make sure you mention to 

whoever is behind the counter that you are a mem-

ber so that you receive your discount. 

Clay target prices jumped a huge amount, so 

sadly we have had to raise our sporting clay 

prices by $1/round.  I sure hated to do that, 

but we had to do it with that large of an in-

crease in target costs. 

Winter league is now starting.  Are you looking for 

something to do for the next 10-11 weeks?  Why 

not give our league a try.  We have a very nice par-

ty at the end with prizes and wonderful food. 

Christmas may be over but we still have great 

ideas for gift ideas for birthdays, anniver-

saries, or maybe just for yourself! 

Now would be a great time to purchase gift cards 

or prepaid sporting clay cards. It’s a great savings 

for you. 

10 round card $190    Includes 1 free Rd. 

20 round card $360    Includes 2 free Rds 

there are a couple places in the fields that have 
patches of ice.   PLEASE GET YOURSELF A PAIR OF 
THOSE “GRIPPERS” THAT FIT ON YOUR BOOTS.  IT 
MAY SAVE YOU FROM A NASTY FALL. 
If any of you are receiving this letter by “snail 
mail”, we would appreciate you letting us use e-
mail instead.  Saves paper and postage.  Drop me 
a line to give me your e-mail.  Thank you.   
jhclub@tds.net 

Hope to See you all soon. 
 



We’re on Facebook too  

Don’t forget we are closed 

On Mondays & Tuesdays 

Hours: 

Wed., Thurs.  8am – Dusk 

Fri., Sat.   8am – 5 pm SHARP 

Sunday 9:30—5PM SHARP 

 

J&H has firewood for sale.   

Call or stop in for details 

Also we offer discounts for 

sporting clay groups like com-

pany or family outings.  Have 

your bachelor party here.  The 

Groom shoots free and the rest 

of the group receives a $1 dis-

count. 

Of all the blonde jokes, this one has to be 
the best—because it makes football make 
sense! 
A guy took his blonde girlfriend to her 
first football game.  They had great seats 
right behind their team's bench.  After the 
game, he asked her how she liked it. 
“Oh I really like it,” she replied, 
“especially the tight pants and all the big 
muscles, but I just couldn’t understand 
why they were killing each other over 25 
cents.” 
Dumbfounded, her boyfriend asked, 
“What do you mean?” 
“Well, they flipped a coin, one team got 
it and then for the rest of the game, all 
they kept screaming was ‘Get the quar-
terback! Get the quarterback!’ I’m 
like...Helloooooo?  It’s only 25 cents!” 

 

 Remember to smile each day. 
Hope to see you soon 

Joanne,  

Steve & Diane 

Jan. 20: (Sat): Diane’s Birthday-Come for 
cake! 

Feb.  24:  Annual CP Fundraiser  
 Sporting Clay Shoot 8-3 
** Pheasant European shoots: 
         Friday March 1  1:00 
         Friday March 25  1:00 
         Sunday ,March 17 10:30 
         Sunday, March 24  9:00 
**Green sporting clay course closed during 
these shoots,  Red side is open 
 

March 3:  CTO Pheasant hunt AM only 

March 7:  L&S Clay Outing PM 

March 9:  Last day for guaranteed  

                  pheasants 

March 17:  League Party 

March 29:  Closed at Noon GOOD FRIDAY 

March 30:  Last Day of Pheasant Hunting 

March 31:  Closed   Happy EASTER 

April 6:  AWS Spring Clay Fundraiser 

April 13:  CTO Annual Fundraiser Clay Shoot 

April 21:  Ironman—NO OPEN SHOOTING 

100 round card $1600 Includes 10 

free Rds 

We also have gift cards available 

for any dollar amount you choose. 

Please plan ahead for our annual CP 

fundraiser sporting clay shoot Feb. 24.  

The CP center in Green Bay is a won-

derful facility.  They not only help 

people with cerebral palsy, but they 

can use their pools for some therapy 

cases too.  If you cannot shoot on the 

24th, maybe consider a donation in-

stead.  Or pay your round ahead of 

time and shoot at a later date.   

Thought For The Day 

A person who feels 

Appreciated 

Will always do more than is  

Expected. 


